


































 
 

STATE OF TENNESSEE 
DEPARTMENT OF CHILDREN’S SERVICES 

Office of Interdependent Living 
436 6th Avenue North 
8th Floor, Cordell Hull 

Nashville, Tennessee 37243 
 
 

 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
I am writing to convey my organization’s support of Connected Tennessee’s Broadband Technology 
Opportunity Programs (BTOP) grant application benefiting their Computers 4 Kids (C4K) program. 
 
The Department of Children’s Services (DCS) will partner with Connected Tennessee through their proposed 
project to ensure that at-risk kids across Tennessee see the benefits of broadband and technology.  Through 
their efforts, the children served by our organization will receive updated computers as well as much needed 
computer literacy and educational opportunities. 
 
DCS supports Connected Tennessee’s critical mission of providing computers and other technological 
resources to underprivileged families to help sustain broadband adoption in Tennessee communities.  Over the 
past 3 years, this program, through the help of its partners, has made immense progress in digital literacy by 
donating more than 2,000 new computers to low-income children and families, libraries, schools, non-profit 
after-school programs and community organizations that serve underprivileged families.  Children and youth in 
the custody of the Department of Childrens Services have been and remain a primary target for this 
collaborative effort.  We have seen great things happen through our partnership in supporting youth entering 
post-secondary programs and continuing education.  Reaching out to underprivileged families is imperative in 
closing the digital divide and developing a digitally savvy workforce that can help drive the state’s economy. 
 
With the support of funds made available through the BTOP program, many more children will be impacted, 
including children served by the Department of Children’s Services. If granted this funding, the Computers 4 
Kids program will advance the BTOP statutory purposes of 1) providing broadband education, awareness, 
training, access, equipment, and support to community anchor institutions, job-creating strategic facilities, and 
vulnerable populations and 2) stimulating demand for broadband.  It is in this accord that I respectfully request 
that the NTIA give Connected Tennessee’s Computers 4 Kids program full consideration and support. As we 
work together toward economic recovery, it is critical for the federal government to offer funding and support 
to existing programs which have proven effective in making computers and technology a reality for all 
Tennesseans, regardless of income and age. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Respectfully, 

 
Viola P. Miller 
Commissioner 







Management Team Resumes 



 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  
  
  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

   

 
 
 
 
 

  

 
  

 

 





Computers 4 Kids: Preparing Tennessee’s Next Generation for Success 
BTOP Sustainable Broadband Adoption Grant Organizational Chart 



Fundamental Steps / Milestones or Datapoints  






